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Ivory Coast

During these last few days there have been frequent worrying news items in the media concerning the situation in the Ivory Coast in West Africa. 

Many people have been asking about the situation of the brothers, the lay Marists and our projects in the Ivory Coast. 

We have two communities of brothers at the present time in the Ivory Coast: one at Bouaké and another at Korhogó. Both of these cities are in the territory of the Central North, which is not under the control of the Government of Abidjan, the capital of the country.

The two communities run a college in each of these cities respectively. There are five brothers from Africa and two missionary brothers from Spain.

[image: image1.wmf]The country has been divided into two zones for some time now despite great efforts having been made at all levels for over two years to find a long-term solution that will ensure peace. Lately, the hostility between the two armies has restarted. Inevitably, these military activities have affected the civil population and the functioning of the colleges and of the communities. 

The brothers in the Ivory Coast have been able to be in communication with the secretariat of the District at Accra (Ghana) and of the Province of Mediterránea at Guardamar in Spain. However, several days have now passed without any contact.

It is in this context that Brother Manuel Jorques, Provincial responsible for the Ivory Coast, sent us an explanatory note.

It states:

“On the 4th November I was able to speak three times with the brothers at Korhogó. The first time they were moving the students from the College after the insecurity had restarted. Later on I spoke to them again when they were in the community and I was greatly relieved to hear the calm way in which they were able to speak. As I was not able to contact Bouaké, I rang Korhogó again and they told me that the news from the brothers at Bouaké was good even though the social situation had worsened a great deal.

I have been in continual contact with Brother José Antonio Ruiz, District Superior.

Today, 9th November, Brother Elías, the Superior of the community at Korhogó, telephoned me again. The brothers at Korhogó are well and have decided to resume classes at the College. As yet I have not been able to make contact with the brothers at Bouaké, but the information that I have received indirectly assures us that they are not in danger.  

I will keep you informed of any new event or decision that occurs.”
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